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BEFORE THE WASHINGTON
UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION
	

In the Matter of Determining the Proper Carrier Classification of, and Complaint
for Penalties against:

ANNA NEMYKINA d/b/a KANGAROO MOVERS LLC

	

)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
) 
	

DOCKET TV-161076

DECLARATION OF 
RACHEL JONES

	
	
	


Rachel Jones, under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of Washington, declares as follows:

1. I am employed by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) as a Compliance Investigator in the Consumer Protection Section. As a Compliance Investigator, my responsibilities include conducting investigations regarding the business practices of regulated utility and transportation companies. As part of those duties, I investigate household goods carriers that may be operating without the required Commission permit. 

2. I began an investigation into the activities of Kangaroo Movers LLC in August 2016, after taking over the investigation from a former investigator with Utilities and Transportation Commission. After researching on the internet I found an advertisement on www.yelp.com for Kangaroo Movers LLC offering moving services. The website included a telephone number, (206) 535-2424, a link to their website at www.kangaroomoversseattle.com, and reviews on moves they have done in the community.[footnoteRef:1] [1: See Attachment A for copy of the yelp advertisement, www.yelp.com, which I printed on August 23, 2016. ] 


3. I reviewed Commission records related to Kangaroo Movers LLC to determine whether the company held a household goods permit. According to Commission records, Ms. Nemykina applied for a household goods permit on March 8, 2016. The application was dismissed on June 30, 2016, due to lack of requirements on the application.[footnoteRef:2] Commission records show Kangaroo Movers LLC as inactive.[footnoteRef:3] [2:  See Attachment B for a copy of Commission records on Kangaroo Movers LLC, which I printed on September 12, 2016.]  [3:  See Attachment C for a copy of Commission records on inactive status of Kangaroo Movers LLC, which I printed on September 1, 2016.] 


4. On September 1, 2016, I called (206) 535-2424 and requested an estimate for a move with a truck for September 15, 2016. I was quoted, “$130 per hour for two guys and a truck with a minimum of three hours.” I was asked to text my email address to (206) 535-2424 so more information could be sent to me regarding my move. 

5. On September 1, 2016, at 10:27 a.m., I received an email from Kangaroo Movers LLC requesting confirmation on the moving date and giving me information regarding extra services if I needed them.[footnoteRef:4] [4:  See Attachment D for copies of email exchange between staff and Kangaroo Movers LLC, which I printed on September 1, 2016.] 




DATED this 21th day of September, 2016, at Olympia, Washington.







					______________________________________
					RACHEL JONES
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